Debunking myths about raingardens

Raingardens – also known as infiltration basins - have become increasingly popular in Minnesota as communities and individuals look for low-cost, attractive methods for reducing water pollution. Despite their popularity, however, some common myths about raingardens still exist. 

Myth #1 – Raingardens are weed patches. Raingardens need to be weeded, just like any other garden, but when they are well maintained, they can be beautiful. A simple planting plan with only four to six plants may be easier to maintain than one with more variety. In general, raingardens should be weeded at least once in the spring and once around the Fourth of July to keep the invaders at bay. 

Myth #2 – Raingardens attract mosquitoes. When properly designed and installed, raingardens absorb water within one to two days, leaving no time for mosquito eggs to hatch. In fact, the vast majority of the time, raingardens are completely dry like any other garden. 

Myth #3 – Raingardens are dangerous. Residential raingardens are only four to eight inches deep and when the plants are mature, it is often hard to tell that a raingarden is concave at all. They are also dry the majority of the time except immediately after a rainstorm. 

Myth #4 – Raingardens are only for people who live near the water. Rain and melting snow wash off of rooftops, driveways and streets and carry dirt, litter and contaminants through ditches and stormwater pipes to lakes and rivers that can be miles away. Raingardens help to keep some of that water out of the storm sewer system so that less pollution reaches our lakes and rivers. Every drop counts, whether it falls ten feet or ten miles from the edge of the water. 

Myth #5 – Raingardens are the solution to our water pollution problems. Runoff is the number one source of pollution to Minnesota’s lakes and rivers and raingardens can help to take a significant bite out of this pollution, especially in urban and suburban areas. Raingardens are just one of many tools in the toolbox, however. You can help to keep our water clean by using less lawn chemicals and winter deicers, sweeping leaves, grass clippings and litter out of the streets, and disposing of hazardous chemicals properly at the Washington County Environmental Center.   

For more information on raingardens, visit www.BlueThumb.org. 

